
TOWN OF SANDY CREEK 

WATER ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 

Brittany M. Washburn 

Water Clerk 
 

 

Date: September 24, 2018 

Place: Sandy Creek Town Hall 

Water Advisory Committee Members Present: Norma Newman, Wayne Miller, Roy Narish, 

Cindy Love, and alternate Cheryl Yerdon. 

Absent: Pat McDougal 

Others Present: John Wood Jr., Michael Kastler, Mike Jennings, Mark Hyde, Nancy Ridgeway, 

and Brittany Washburn. 

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:00pm by Norma Newman with the Pledge of Allegiance.  

 

A motion was made by Wayne Miller, and seconded by Cindy Love, to approve the July 30, 

2018 minutes. 

5 Ayes  Newman, Miller, Love, Narish, and Yerdon 

  0 No 

  1 Absent McDougal 

Motion carried. 

 

Mr. Kastler informed the committee about computer issues in Richland. 

 

Chairman Newman reminded all members that the most recent B&L update is available. The 

target start date for construction could be summer of 2019, or spring of 2020.  

 

Mrs. Newman explained that the committee must check all EDU’s assigned to parcels in Water 

Service Area #3.  

 

Cindy Love inquired about the process of verifying EDU numbers. 

 

Town Supervisor Nancy Ridgeway stepped into the meeting and requested that the water 

advisory committee discuss the EDU charge on the January tax bills.  

 

Mark Hyde of S Sandy Pond Inlet was present. Mr. Hyde is concerned that the water project will 

disrupt his property. Mr. Hyde is very against this water project.  

 

The Water Advisory Committee assigned roads to each member to verify EDU numbers.  

 

The committee does not have an answer for Town Supervisor Ridgeway at this time. They have 

questions that need to be answered before they can give their opinion.  

 

Next Meeting Date:  Monday, October 29, 2018 at 6pm.    

 

On motion by Roy Narish, seconded by Norma Newman, and carried unanimously, the meeting 

was adjourned at 7:36 PM.  

 

Respectfully submitted 


